

**TRƯỜNG THCS NGUYỄN NGHIÊM
TỔ KH XA HỘI 2**

**ĐỀ CƯƠNG ÔN TẬP HỌC KÌ I
Năm học: 2021 – 2022
Môn: Tiếng Anh 7**

A. PHONETICS

Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the other three in each question.

- | | | | |
|--------------------------|-------------------------|-----------------------|-----------------------------|
| 1. A. surf <u>f</u> | B. roof <u>f</u> | C. of <u>f</u> | D. f <u>a</u> ther |
| 2. A. laugh <u>gh</u> | B. though <u>gh</u> | C. cough <u>gh</u> | D. enou <u>gh</u> |
| 3. A. mach <u>in</u> e | B. chem <u>ic</u> al | C. Ch <u>ri</u> stmas | D. back <u>ach</u> e |
| 4. A. ch <u>i</u> n | B. arch <u>i</u> tect | C. mech <u>a</u> nic | D. head <u>a</u> che |
| 5. A. rou <u>gh</u> | B. f <u>a</u> st | C. althou <u>gh</u> | D. f <u>e</u> rry |
| 6. A. generation | B. goose | C. g <u>i</u> nger | D. eng <u>i</u> neer |
| 7. A. qu <u>e</u> stion | B. mosqu <u>i</u> to | C. mosqu <u>e</u> | D. un <u>i</u> que |
| 8. A. mech <u>a</u> nic | B. stom <u>a</u> chache | C. Ch <u>ri</u> stmas | D. ch <u>a</u> n <u>c</u> e |
| 9. A. giggl <u>e</u> | B. gon <u>e</u> | C. eng <u>i</u> ne | D. for <u>g</u> et |
| 10. A. c <u>o</u> mplete | B. c <u>o</u> mpass | C. c <u>o</u> ncert | D. c <u>e</u> ntury |

B. USE OF ENGLISH :

I. Choose the best option to complete the following sentences.

- I have known her.....two years.
A. with B. for C. since D. in
- He many old books for 5 years.
A. recycled B. is recycling C. has recycled D. will recycle
- To prepare for the new year, I my house again since last month .
A. paint B. painted C. have painted D. has painted
- Theythe used plastic bottles with water several times yesterday.
A. washed B. is washed C. are washed D. were washed
- It is dangerous quickly.
A. driving B. drove C. to drive D. driven
- Turn the TV off. The show is.....
A. exciting B. peaceful C. tiring D. boring
- What are you doing with all that paper and glue, Giang?
- I am trying to.....a collage.(hình nghệ thuật)
A. make B. play C. draw D. do
- We all enjoyed the play so much that we.....for ten minutes.
A. smiled B. screamed C. cried D. applauded
- Mozart was one of the famous.....of classical music.
A. actors B. composers C. artists D. makers

10. His daughter wants to become a well-known.....but she has no talent at all.
A. act B. actor C. actress D. action
11. You need to be _____ to follow eggshell carving because it may take two weeks to complete one shell.
A. fit B. patient C. careful D. interested
12. My sister is very keen on swimming, and she goes swimming three _____ a week.
A. time B. a time C. times D. timings
13. We often read the instructions carefully in order to make _____ of the things we like best.
A. Models B. copies C. uses D. meanings
14. What does your father do _____ his free time?
A. in B. at C. while D. on
15. Don't eat that type of fish, you may have a/an _____.
A. energy B. sick C. sore D. allergy
16. The seafood i ate this morning makes me feel _____ all over.
A. well B. weak C. itchy D. running
17. We should try to keep everything around us clean and then flu with find it _____ to spread.
A. difficult B. difficulty C. difficulties D. like
18. My family enjoys _____ because we can sell vegetables and flowers _____ money.
A. garden – to B. gardening – with C. gardening – for D. garden – of
19. Nowadays people _____ hours sitting in front of the computers.
A. set B. spend C. take D. last
20. I think you should take up swimming _____ it is suitable for your health condition.
A. because B. but C. although D. so
-for anyone.
- 21 .We should join our hands to help because they are so poor.
A. the homeless B. the rich C. the happy D. the old
22. I have to prepare some English lessons the orphans in the village.
A. to learn B. to finish C. to teach D. to send
23. The are people who don't have their own houses to live in.
A. young children B. street children C. rich children D. weak children
24. We usually collect and food to provide to the homeless.
A. old clothes B. garbage C. rubbish D. cans
25. My father the bike for me already.
A. bought B. will buy C. has bought D. buys
26. We ought to take care poor people.
A. in B. on C. with D. of
27. I an interesting news from my best friend yesterday.
A. have heard B. heard C. hear D. did hear
28. They to that village to do volunteer work several times.
A. went B. go C. going D. have gone

29. The house looks clean it?
A. Did you wash B. Do you wash
C. Have you washed D. Did you washed
30. I have decided to ride to school it is a good way to protect the environment.
A. because B. so C. but D. although
31. Our class has a charity programme..... to poor people.
A. ask B. tell C. help D. take
32. My brother and I Da Lat recently.
A. visited B. will visit C. has visited D. have visited
33. We should help street children because they have bad
A. living conditions B. life style C. earnings D. live
34. My friends and I sometimes blood to cure patients in hospitals.
A. bring B. donate C. take D. make
35. We ought to the volunteer activities because we can help a lot of poor people.
A. make B. take in C. participate in D. bring

III. Put the verbs into the correct tense, past simple or present perfect.

1. _____ (you/ ever/ be) to the United States ? - No, but I _____ (be) to England and France.
2. When we were in Canada, we _____ (go) skiing almost every day.
3. When _____ (you/ meet) your wife? - 3 years ago.
4. Peter _____ (not phone) yet. I'm still waiting.
5. I _____ (know) Helen since we were at school together.
6. My uncle _____ (live) in Berlin in 1999.
7. We _____ (not see) Beth at Mike's house yesterday morning.
8. Do you like this picture? My uncle _____ (paint) it.
9. Mr. Dass _____ (leave) for New York late last night.
10. Mr and Mrs Grey _____ (teach) French here for over five years.

C- READING :

I. Read the following passage, choose the correct answer to questions.

Vietnamese people may(1)..... to drink at coffee shops or pubs on weekdays(2) their friends after work. Some of them invite their friends to drink at their homes on weekends. In the past, the Vietnamese usually(3)..... home-made alcohol such as “ruou gao” or “ruou de”. Then, they started to drink beer or imported wines. Vietnamese people know about the damage of drinking alcohol, but they still drink. More Vietnamese people (4)..... their free time outside their homes such as cinemas, theatres or coffee shops. The number of places for entertainment has increased in big cities. However, more young people use their free time to study or attend

clubs or centers for improving(5) such as communications, presentation and team working.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|-------------|---------------|------------|
| 1. A. go | B. go out | C. go on | D. go away |
| 2. A. for | B. of | C. with | D. to |
| 3. A. drink | B. drinking | C. to drink | D. drank |
| 4. A. spend | B. take | C. come | D. waste |
| 5. A. knowledge | B. skills | C. experience | D. memory |

II. Read the following passage and answer the questions.

Along with jogging & swimming, cycling is the best all-round forms of exercise. It can help to increase your strength & energy, giving you a stronger heart. You don't carry the weight of your body on your feet when cycling. It is also a good form for people with a pain in your feet or your back. You should start your hobby slowly. Doing too quickly can have bad effects. You should cycle twice or three times a week. If you find you are in pain, you will stop and take a rest.

- Why is cycling a good form of exercise?
→
- Why might people with a pain in the back go cycling?
→
- What will happen if you do too quickly?
→
- How often should you go cycling?
→
- What will you do if you find you are in pain?
→

III. Read the following passage and answer the questions.

The Temple of Literature is about 10 minutes away from Hoan Kiem Lake. It was constructed in 1070 under Ly Thanh Tong's dynasty, first to honor Confucius and nowadays to celebrate the doctorates and high rank scholars of Vietnam. In 1076, Emperor Ly Nhan Tong continued the work and built the Imperial Academy as the first university of Vietnam. The Temple is divided into five courtyards. The first courtyard is from the main gate to Dai Trung Gate. The second is with Khue Van Pavilion. The Pavilion symbol is used on all street signs of Ha Noi. The third courtyard is the place where doctorate names were listed on the stone tablets above tortoise backs. The fourth courtyard is dedicated for Confucius and his 72 honoured students, as well as Chu Van An – one of the most famous teachers at the Imperial Academy. The last is also the farthest courtyard is Thai Hoc House, which was used as the Imperial Academy. Thai Hoc House holds a small collection of old – time costumes for students and scholars.

- Where is The Temple of Literature?

-
2. When and by whom was it build?
-
3. How many courtyards are there in the Temple of Literature?
-
4. What is the Khue Van Pavilion symbol used for?
-
5. What was used as the Imperial Academy?
-

D- WRITING :

1. Rewrite these sentences, so that their meaning stays the same, using the beginning given for each.

1. The tickets to the show are too expensive for us.
→ The tickets to the show cost.....
2. Nam is a better painter than Lan.
→ Lan can't.....
3. Charles Dickens' novels attract a lot of children.
→ A lot of children.....
4. Her book is not the same as mine.
→ Her book is.....
5. We can get to the art gallery in half an hour.
→ It only.....
6. Lan's hair is longer than Mai's hair .
Mai's hair
7. My house and your house are not the same.
My house
9. Tam is 1,50 metres, and his cousin is 1,50 metres.
Tam.....
10. I like pork. My sister likes pork.
I like pork
11. Be careful or you'll hurt yourself.
If you are
12. They sell tickets at the gate of the tourist site.
Tickets
13. They built these schools in 2000
These schools
14. A new hospital will be rebuilt next year
They
15. This picture was painted by Mary
Mary.....

II. Choose the sentence which is closet in meaning to the sentence above.

1. My brother likes listening to pop music.
 - A. My brother is interesting in listening to pop music.
 - B. My brother is interesting on listening to pop music.
 - C. My brother is interested in listening to pop music.
 - D. My brother is interested on listening to pop music.
2. It is very challenging for someone to climb the mountain alone.
 - A. Someone find climbing the mountain alone challenging.
 - B. Someone finds climbing the mountain alone challenging.
 - C. Someone finds it is challenging to climb the mountain alone.
 - D. Someone find it challenging to climb the mountain alone.
3. This is the first time I have watched "Iron man "
 - A. I watched "Iron man " ago.
 - B. I have watched "Iron man " before.
 - C. I have ever watched "Iron man " before.
 - D. I have never watched "Iron man " before.
4. Ann thinks arranging flowers is much more interesting than bird-watching.
 - A. Ann thinks watching birds is more interesting than arranging flowers.
 - B. Ann doesn't think arranging flowers is much more interesting than bird-watching.
 - C. Ann doesn't think bird-watching is as interesting as arranging flowers.
 - D. Ann thinks arranging flowers and bird-watching are very interesting.
5. Phong started to collect old coins five years ago.
 - A. Phong has collected old coins for five years.
 - B. Phong has started to collect old coins for five years.
 - C. Phong likes collecting old coins.
 - D. Phong collected old coins five year ago.